Head of judiciary, Gholamhossein Mohseni Ejei 

c/o Embassy of Iran to the European Union

Avenue Franklin Roosevelt No. 15, 1050 Bruxelles, Belgium
Copy to:

Ambassade van de Islamitische Republiek Iran 

H.E. Mr. Ali Reza Kazemi Abadi
Duinweg 20
2585 JX Den Haag
E-mail: iranemb.lhy@mfa.gov.ir
(Plaats, datum)

Dear Mr Gholamhossein Mohseni Ejei,

I am writing to raise concern about German-Iranian Nahid Taghavi, aged 67, and British-Iranian Mehran Raoof, aged 64. Both are prisoners of conscience and after a grossly unfair trial they are serving unjust sentences in Tehran’s Evin prison for peacefully exercising their rights to freedom of expression and association, including supporting workers’ and women’s rights. 
Nahid Taghavi is in need for a surgery on her spinal column. But prison and prosecution authorities are denying her adequate health care.
In light of the above I ask you to:

· Immediately and unconditionally release Mehran Raoof and Nahid Taghavi as they are prisoners of conscience detained solely in connection with peacefully exercising their rights to freedom of expression and association;
· Pending their release, ensure they are provided adequate health care, including transfer to outside facilities for treatment unavailable in prison, and given regular access to a lawyer of their choosing and family, and ensure that they are granted access to relevant consular assistance.

Thank you for your attention. 
Yours sincerely,

(Naam, adres)
